HB 5709 - Vote NO

Opposition Letter

House Committee on State Government & Elections

State House

March 18, 2025

Dear Members of the House Committee on State Government & Elections.

I am writing to express my opposition to HB 5709, which aims to modernize and streamline the process for getting on the permanent mail ballot application list. While I support improvements to the election process, I believe that simplifying this system could potentially compromise the security of mail-in voting. Safeguards must be in place to ensure that only eligible voters are receiving mail-in ballots, and I have concerns that streamlining this process too much could undermine voter integrity.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

Pyara Meyer

Concerned Citizen